
MINUTES 

HORSE CAVE CITY COUNCIL 

August 8, 2016 

 The Horse Cave City Council met in regular session Monday, August 8, 2016 at 6:00 

P.M. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Randall Curry, council members  Vickie Rogers,  

Maronda Gibson, Perry Martin, Alan Harper, Jackie Buckingham, and David Lindsey.    Mayor 

Curry declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order. 

 

 Allen Harper led the opening prayer and Ann Matera led the pledge to the American flag. 

  

Motion was made by Perry Martin, seconded by Vickie Rogers, that the minutes of the 

July 2016 meeting be approved as presented.  Motion carried 5-0 with one abstention. 

 Voting aye – Gibson, Martin, Lindsey, Buckingham, Rogers 

 Voting nay – None 

 Abstaining – Harper  

  

REPORTS 

 

Ken Russell, code enforcement officer, presented his monthly report.  He gave a brief 

report on House Bill 422 which updates code enforcement practices for cities. 

 

Annette Taylor, treasurer, presented the financial report as of July 31, 2016.   

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was no old business to come before the council. 

 

  

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 Bids on Police Vehicles – No bids had been presented in the City Clerk’s office for new 

police cars.  The matter was tabled. 

  

2016 Property Tax Rates – The City Clerk presented the tax calculations for property 

listed January 1, 2016: Compensating Rate - .140 per $100 of assessed value; 

    Alternate Compensating Rate - .157 per $100 of assessed value. 

Motion was made by David Lindsey, seconded by Jackie Buckingham, that the council adopt the 

following compensating rates and give first reading to ORDINANCE 2016-05: 

 General Fund , Real Property .140 per $100 

 General Fund, Tangible Property .213 per $100 

 Library Fund, Real Property .05 per $100 

 Library Fund, Tangible Property .05 per $100 

 

 



August 8, 2016 

Page two – 

 

Motion carried 6-0. 

 Voting aye – Rogers, Gibson, Martin, Harper, Buckingham, Lindsey. 

 Voting nay - None 

 

 Citizen Concerns – None 

 

 Council Concerns – Jackie Buckingham reported that blacktopping priorities were behind 

due to the weather. 

 Several council members expressed concern about parking at the post office. 

 Lights were reported out on East Main at Caveland Trophies and at 316 Sunrise. 

 

 Department Reports 

Reports were given by the Police, Fire, and Maintenance Department. 

The Police Department presented one bid from Gillie Hyde on the police vehicles. 

 

Mayor’s Reports – Mayor Curry reported that he had appointed Ken Russell, Sandra 

Wilson and Ann Matera to new terms on the Board of Architectural Review. 

  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 Motion was made by Vickie Rogers, seconded by Perry Martin, that the meeting be 

adjourned.  Motion carried 6-0 by standing vote. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________  

Randall Curry, Mayor 

 

__________________________________ 

Elizabeth Matera, City Clerk      


